
September 23, 2015

Hon. Kathleen Wynne 
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building 
Queen’s Park 
Toronto ON M7A 1A1

Dear Premier Wynne,

Thank you for your engagement with Ontario employers as you move forward with the design of the Ontario 
Retirement Pension Plan (ORPP). The Ontario Chamber of Commerce (OCC) continues to support the 
government’s policy objective—to ensure that all Ontarians are adequately prepared for their retirement.

On August 11, 2015, you announced that your government is changing the comparability rules under the ORPP 
to include defined contribution (DC) pension plans with a combined contribution rate of 8 percent and where 
the employer contributes at least 4 percent. Broadly speaking, the Government of Ontario has responded to our 
advocacy efforts.

The expansion of the comparability rules was in direct response to the OCC’s June 2015 letter, in which we and 
a coalition of over 150 organizations, including small, medium, and large businesses, chambers of commerce 
and boards of trade, industry and trade associations, and broader public sector employers, urged your 
government to exempt employers who offer various types of capital accumulation plans. 

For those employers who offer a DC plan that is now considered comparable, your announcement will ensure 
their employees continue to benefit from their plan, while allowing their business to remain competitive.

However, for the majority of employers in Ontario, the ORPP will increase the cost of doing business. Ontario’s 
employer community still has serious reservations about the proposed ORPP—and what it will mean for jobs 
and the economy. 

Further, for provincial employers who offer good DC plans (or a mix of plans) in the workplace with total 
contribution levels between 3.8 and 8 percent, the August 11 criteria appear as a “one-size-fits-all” test that 
may not account for the diversity of strong plan designs, and which calls for further careful consideration and 
refinement. 

As such, as your government moves forward with the ORPP, we ask that you provide greater clarity to Ontario’s 
employer community. In this letter, we outline five key questions that reflect the outstanding concerns of Ontario 
employers. 
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1. How will the ORPP impact Ontario’s GDP, jobs, and investment?
The broad economic impact of the ORPP remains employers’ primary concern. The ORPP, by mandating 
additional pension contributions by employers, will add to this burden. In a recent OCC survey, 44 percent of 
businesses said they would reduce their payroll or hire fewer employees in response to the ORPP. If this is the 
case, how will the ORPP impact Ontario’s GDP, jobs, and investment?

Under the Ontario Retirement Pension Plan Act, 2015, the government is required to release a cost-benefit 
analysis of the proposed pension plan by the end of the year. We strongly encourage the government to beat 
this deadline and release the results of its analysis before moving forward with further decisions on ORPP 
design parameters.

2. What are the actuarial and financial assumptions the government made to arrive at its revised 
definition of comparability?
Employers in Ontario are just beginning to study the implications of the change to comparability rules for the 
capital accumulation plans and benefits packages that they offer. At first glance, many are failing to understand 
why their plans are not considered comparable. While employers understand that a defined benefit (DB) plan 
provides a lifetime benefit to its recipients, they are looking for greater clarity on the process you took to arrive at 
a revised definition of comparability. 

Specifically, how did the government account for different elements of plan designs, including contribution 
structure and use of annuitized components, in your actuarial analysis? We believe a “one-size-fits-all” 4+4 
contribution rate criterion (that only includes DC plans) would exclude many good plans currently offered by 
Ontario employers. 

3. As a result of the recent changes to the parameters of the ORPP, how many current workplace 
pension plans are now considered comparable, thereby making their employers exempt from paying 
into the ORPP? What is the process whereby employers can verify whether or not they will be 
exempt from the ORPP? 
As a result of the government’s recent changes to the ORPP comparability rules, fewer employers are subject to 
the plan. However, it is unclear just how many employers are now exempt. The government should release that 
number publicly so that Ontario employers and employees understand the extent of the ORPP’s reach. 

Based on the government’s revised implementation timeline, some employers in Ontario will begin making 
ORPP contributions in early 2017. This is less than 18 months away. Businesses need to be made aware of 
their contribution obligations. To ensure maximum compliance and minimal confusion, the government needs to 
begin the education and verification process quickly.

4. What will be the overall set-up and administrative costs of the new pension plan? What measures 
will be taken to ensure that the plan is administered in the most cost-effective manner possible?
If the government moves ahead with implementation of the plan, it must ensure that Ontarians are getting 
the maximum return on their investment. This means that administration costs of the plan must be kept to a 
minimum. To date, there has been no information released about the projected cost to set up and administer a 
new pension plan, and how the government will ensure that the plan remains cost-effective. Government must 
demonstrate its due diligence before the plan is implemented.



5. How will the government move ahead with Pooled Registered Pension Plans (PRPPs) while 
preserving the attractiveness of these types of plans? Will PRPP plan participants be considered 
comparable if they meet the contribution requirement?
Among the various savings vehicles potentially available for employers to provide to employees, PRPPs are 
a popular option. This is especially the case for smaller employers who found existing workplace capital 
accumulation plans financially challenging to offer and administer. PRPPs are largely built on the DC model, 
pooling employees across smaller workplaces into a low-cost, locked-in retirement savings plan that is 
transferable across jobs and does not impose an administrative burden on small employers.

With the Pooled Registered Pension Plans Act, 2015 recently passing in the Legislature, government seems 
committed to moving ahead with PRPPs. However, comparability criteria for PRPPs in Ontario have yet to be 
clarified. Employers believe there will be little to no uptake for PRPPs in the province, unless they are considered 
comparable to the ORPP, in parallel to the criteria for DC and DB plans. 

With these questions (and many others) top-of-mind for employers, it is clear that more work needs to be done 
before the government moves ahead with the implementation of the ORPP. The diversity of the signatories to 
this letter underscores that fact.

We look forward to continuing to work constructively with your government over the coming weeks and months 
on this issue.

Sincerely,

Allan O’Dette
President and Chief Executive Officer
Ontario Chamber of Commerce

Below follows the coalition of signatories that endorse our position.



Chambers of Commerce/
Boards of Trade

Kathy McKay	
Executive Director	
Ajax-Pickering Board of Trade

Michael Madden	
President	
Alexandria and District 
Chamber of Commerce

Judy Marshall	
Chief Executive Officer	
Aurora Chamber of Commerce

Richard Courneyea	
President	
Belleville & District Chamber 
of Commerce

Colleen E. Miller	
Chair	
Brantford Brant Chamber 
of Commerce

Keith Hoey	
President and Chief 
Executive Officer	
Burlington Chamber 
of Commerce

Greg Durocher	
President and Chief 
Executive Officer	
Cambridge Chamber 
of Commerce

Roberta Scarrow	
General Manager	
Centre Wellington Chamber 
of Commerce

Gail Bishop	
President and Chief 
Executive Officer	
Chatham-Kent Chamber 
of Commerce

Lezlie Strasser	
Executive Manager	
Cornwall Chamber
of Commerce

Martin Sherris	
Chief Executive Officer	
Greater Kingston Chamber 
of Commerce

Ian McLean	
President and Chief 
Executive Officer	
Greater Kitchener Waterloo 
Chamber of Commerce

Mishka Balsom	
President and Chief 
Executive Officer
Greater Niagara Chamber 
of Commerce

Bob Malcolmson	
Chief Executive Officer and 
General Manager	
Greater Oshawa Chamber 
of Commerce

Stuart Harrison	
President and Chief 
Executive Officer	
Greater Peterborough Chamber 
of Commerce

Debbi Nicholson	
President and Chief 
Executive Officer	
Greater Sudbury Chamber 
of Commerce

Kitho Mwanzia	
President and Chief 
Executive Officer	
Guelph Chamber of Commerce

Kathleen Dills	
General Manager	
Halton Hills Chamber 
of Commerce

Keanin Loomis	
President and Chief 
Executive Officer	
Hamilton Chamber 
of Commerce

Gerry Macartney	
Chief Executive Officer	
London Chamber of Commerce

Sandy Martin	
Executive Director 	
Milton Chamber of Commerce 

David Wojcik	
Chief Executive Officer	
Mississauga Board of Trade

Debra Scott	
President and Chief 
Executive Officer	
Newmarket Chamber 
of Commerce

John Sawyer	
President	
Oakville Chamber 
of Commerce

Heather Murch	
Manager of Member Services	
Parry Sound Chamber 
of Commerce

Bree Nixon	
Manager 	
Port Hope & District Chamber 
of Commerce 

Suzanne Andrews 	
General Manager 	
Quinte West Chamber
of Commerce

Rory Ring 	
President and Chief 
Executive Officer	  
Sarnia Lambton Chamber 
of Commerce 



Joanne Robbins 	
General Manager 	
Saugeen Shores Chamber 
of Commerce 

Shelley Barich	
General Manager 	
Sault Ste. Marie Chamber 
of Commerce 

Kenna Kozak	
Executive Director and 
General Manager 	
Scugog Chamber of Commerce 

Anne Shropshire 	
President 	  
Smiths Falls & District 
Chamber of Commerce 

Bob Hammersley 	
President and Chief 
Executive Officer	
St. Thomas & District Chamber 
of Commerce 

Arnie Strub	
Executive Director 	
Stoney Creek Chamber 
of Commerce

Harry Renaud 	
Executive Director 	
Stouffville Chamber 
of Commerce 

Garry Lobsinger 	
General Manager 	
Stratford & District Chamber 
of Commerce 

Charla Robinson 	
President 	
Thunder Bay Chamber 
of Commerce 

Suzanne Renken 	
Chief Executive Officer 	
Tillsonburg District Chamber 
of Commerce 

Janet De Silva 	
President and Chief 
Executive Officer	
Toronto Region Board of Trade 

Nancy Allanson	
Executive Director 	
Trent Hills Chamber 
of Commerce 

Tracy Hanson	
Chief Executive Officer	
Whitby Chamber of Commerce 

Matt Marchand	
President and Chief 
Executive Officer	
Windsor-Essex Regional 
Chamber of Commerce

Martha Dennis	
General Manager	
Woodstock Chamber 
of Commerce



Employers

Rose Gage	
Chief Executive Officer	
Ag Energy Co-operative Ltd.

Winston Woo	
Director, Taxation, Pension and 
Government Programs	
AGS Automotive Systems

Steven Rothman	
Owner
AirArc Supply Inc.

Felix JE Comeau	
Chairman and Chief 
Executive Officer	
Alcohol Countermeasure 
Systems Corp

Ginette Minor	
Custom Seamstress	
Alexelle Slipcovers and Décor

Tony Bota	
Country Head HR
Amgen 

Sean Donelly	
President and Chief 
Executive Officer	
ArcelorMittal Dofasco

Kelly Scott	
General Manager	
Barrydowne Paint

Scott Fitzpatrick	
Partner	
Bateman Graham & Fitzpatrick 
Chartered Accountants

Andrew Burns	
Partner/Business Development	
BDA Insurance Team

Marty Benson	
Owner/President	
Benson Group Inc.

Michele Mactaggart
Owner
Bensol Consulting Inc.

Lynne Bard
President/Senior Consultant
Beyond Rewards Inc.

Christina Visser
General Manager
Black Rock Engineering

Tracy Nutt	
Owner	
Build North Construction Inc.
and ServiceMaster of Sudbury

Michelle Caza Joly
Vice President 	
Cambrian Ford Sales Inc.

Lynn Langrock 	
Vice President Human Relations 
and Corporate Affairs	
Canada Bread Company 

Rachel Luther
Owner
Centre Wellington Remedy’s Rx

Robert Chaggares	
Partner	
Chaggaras & Bonhomme

Marcel Rosehart	
Owner	
Chrissy’s Catering

Jean Cardinal	
Owner/President	
Clean All Environmental 
Services Inc.

Ken Ramsay	
President	
Clow Darling Ltd.

Peter Hobb	
Partner	
Collins Barrow Durham LLP

Ian McCormack	
Founder and Principal 	
Compass

Shane Curtis
Owner	
Crest Properties

Shane Curtis	
President	
Curtis Wilcox

Niel Palmer
Owner
Devad Consulting

Grace Dieleman	
Owner	
Dieleman’s Travel Ltd.

Dave Peters	
President	
Distinctive Alternative 
Investments

Kelly Morrisson	
Manager	
Downtown Woodstock B.I.A.

Anita DeVries	
Executive Officer	
Durham Region Home 
Builders’ Association

Kassandra Way 	
Manager	
E&E McLaughlin Ltd.

John C. McIntyre, CPA, CA	
Chief Financial Officer	
EHC Global Inc.

Ian Stevens	
Chief Executive Officer	
Execulink Telecom

Dianne Craig
President & Chief Executive Officer
Ford Motor Company 
of Canada



Myles Kuharski	
Sales Manager	
Gillons Insurance Brokers Ltd.

Chris Woodall	
Senior Vice President, Canada 
and U.S. Operations	
Goldcorp Inc.

Scot Bolton	
Wealth Management Advisor	
Good Redden Klosler LLP

Robert Furneaux	
Managing Director-Canada	
Gorman-Rupp Pumps Group

Mike Booth	
Vice President	
Grassmere Construction Ltd.

Paul Mahon	
Chief Executive Officer	
Great-West Lifeco

Jamie Hiller	
Owner	
H&R Machine

Hannu T. Halminen	
President	
Halminen Homes

Rene Veillette	
Managing Director	
Hanon Systems Canada Inc.

Steven Harris 	
Chief Executive Officer 	
Harris Management Group

Steve Hunt	
Builder/President	
Hunt Homes

Patrick Horgan
Vice President, Manufacturing
IBM Canada Ltd.

Steve Matusch
President
Ionic Engineering

Jeremy Woods	
Owner	
Intelligent Computer 
Systems Inc.

Tom Keating
Partner
James Keating
Construction Ltd.

Jillian Weir/Terry Browne	
Authorized Franchisee - 
Peterborough	
Jani-King of Eastern Ontario

Patti Marsh	
Controller	
KDM Erectors

Jerry Kooiman	
President	
Kooiman Industries Ltd.

Richard Koroscil	
President and Chief 
Executive Officer	
Korlon Strategic Services

Karen Hourtovenko	
Owner	
Lifezone Consulting

Arthur Lovell	
President	
Lovell Drugs

Aileen Hawkins
Franchise Partner
M&M Meat Shops #143

Marc Neeb	
Chief Human Resources Officer 
and Executive Vice President, 
Global Human Resources	
Magna International Inc.

Rory McAlpine	
Senior Vice President, Government 
and Industry Relations 
Maple Leaf Foods

Tyler Wood	
Account Executive	
Marwood Metal 
Fabrication Limited

Wayne Harding	
Chief Financial Officer	
McCloskey International 
Limited

Ken McNaughton	
Owner	
McNaughton Agency Inc.

Dino Micacchi	
Partner	
Micacchi Warnick & Company

Lisa Donovan	
Finance Director	
Miltex Solutions Canada

Cedric Tomico	
President	
NuDecor Inc.

Bob Pinkney	
Mortgage Agent	
Oriana Financial

Jim Hill	
Vice President Finance 
and Administration	
Pan-Oston Ltd.

John Volcko	
Vice President Corporate 
Development, National Operations	
PCL Constructors Canada Inc.

David J. Hare	
President	
Petley-Hare Limited



John Querney	
Owner	
Querney’s Office Plus

Ron Pickett	
President	
RDM Management Group

Dan Reith	
Principal Broker	
Reith & Associates Insurance 
and Financial Services Limited

Roy Perkins	
Owner/General Manager	
Rona - Cornwall

Rob Taylor 	
General Manager 
Sarnia Lambton Industrial 
Educational Co-operative

Sabine Schleese	
Director of Corporate Affairs	
Schleese Saddlery Service Ltd.

Andre Lapointe	
Owner/President	
Seaway Chevrolet Cadillac 
Buick GMC Ltd.

Veronica Williams	
Publisher	
Snapd Newmarket

Margaret Schwager	
Owner, Business Manager	
Sofalvi Door Systems

Kevin Deacon	
Vice President	
Southwest Granite & Glass

Angela Ventura	
Paralegal	
SPANGLISH LEGAL SERVICES

Bob Stokes	
Owner	
Stegg Ltd.

Kim Whitehead	
Workforce Development Manager	
Stevens Resource Group

Gerrard Stubbe	
General Manager	
Stubbe’s Brandsource 
Home Furnishings

Rick Kyle
Plant Manager	
Systemair Inc.

Katya Laviolette
Chief Human Resources Officer
TC Transcontinental

Bob Ward	
Owner	
The Auto Guys

Wm. Brian Callery	
President	
The Callery Group

Nancy Stern	
President	
The Marco Corporation

Donald Carson
Chairman
The Pension Plan For 
Employees of Canadian Ford 
Dealers and Affiliates 

Shane Curtis	
Owner	
Tilson Property Investment

Tammy Kyle	
Owner	
Tranquility Health 
& Beauty Centre

Steve Baker	
President	
Union Gas

Matt Mitro 	
Owner Manager 	
Up-Rite Door Ltd. 

Rob Flood	
Financial Security Advisor and 
Investment Representative	
Vancea Financial Group

John Kirkland	
President	
Verne’s Carpet One 
Floor & Home

Robert Lamb Gerdau	
Vice President/General Manager
Gerdau Long Steel North 
America (Whitby/Cambridge 
Mills)

Keith Miller	
Insurance Broker	
W.B. White Insurance

Jason Wilcox	
Vice President	
Waste Solutions Canada

Wallace Gillard	
Owner	
WAT Supplies 

Gary Power	
Vice President and 
General Manager	
Whirlpool Canada LP

Jim Harrison	
President	
Whitelaw Group Inc.

Brian Boisvert	
Owner	
Window Bars Ltd.



Associations

Jim Goetz	
President	
Canadian Beverage 
Association

Heather Craig-Peddie
Vice President
Association of Canadian 
Travel Agencies

Gary Sands	
Vice President	
Canadian Federation of 
Independent Grocers

Frank Swedlove
President & Chief Executive Officer
Canadian Life and Health
Insurance Association

Megan McIver	
Director, Government Relations 
(Ontario)	
Credit Unions of Ontario in 
cooperation with Central 1

Sandra Kegie	
Executive Director	
Federation of Mutual 
Fund Dealers

Terry Mundell	
President and Chief 
Executive Officer	
Greater Toronto Hotel 
Association

Dave Ackison
Chairman
Ontario Electrical League

Don McCabe	
President	
Ontario Federation 
of Agriculture

Jamie Lim	
President	
Ontario Forest Industries 
Association

Joe Vaccaro	
Chief Executive Officer	
Ontario Home Builders 
Association

Patricia Verge	
President	
Ontario Real Estate Association

Tony Elenis	
President and Chief 
Executive Officer	
Ontario Restaurant Hotel 
and Motel Association

Ralph Moyal	
President	
Retail Merchants Association

Todd Bourgon	
Executive Director	
Trillium Automobile Dealers 
Association

About the Ontario Chamber of Commerce
For more than a century, the Ontario Chamber of Commerce (OCC) has been the independent, non-partisan voice of 
Ontario business. Our mission is to support economic growth in Ontario by defending business priorities at Queen’s Park 
on behalf of our network’s diverse 60,000 members.

From innovative SMEs to established multi-national corporations and industry associations, the OCC is committed to 
working with our members to improve business competitiveness across all sectors. We represent local chambers of 
commerce and boards of trade in over 135 communities across Ontario, steering public policy conversations provincially 
and within local communities. Through our focused programs and services, we enable companies to grow at home and in 
export markets.

The OCC provides exclusive support, networking opportunities, and access to innovative insight and analysis for our 
members. Through our export programs, we have approved over 1,300 applications, and companies have reported results 
of over $250 million in export sales.

The OCC is Ontario’s business advocate.


